
UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of February 11, 2021
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, February 11, 2021 at 10:00 AM, via Zoom Virtual Meeting.
1.) Chairman Ruppert declared the meeting duly convened at approximately 10:00 AM.
2.) Committee Members present were: Chairman Gregory Ruppert, Danell Gerchow (LDR), Melanie David and Kristin Harrell.  A quorum was established with four of the five members present.      
3.) With no opposition to the agenda items from committee members the agenda was adopted with a motion by Ms. Gerchow and seconded by Ms. Harrell.  
4.) Members were provided with a copy of the meeting minutes from the November 12, 2020 meeting.  A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes by Ms. David and seconded by Chairman Ruppert. With no requested corrections or opposition from members and no public comment, the minutes were unanimously adopted without corrections.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

5.) Review of current system operations/statistics 
· Collections as of January 2021 end were $299.7 million with 203.3K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $ 22.5 billion with over 14 million returns filed since the program’s inception.  
6.) Review of Issues or Comments relating to Parish E-File System
· No issues or comments were made.    

7.) Update regarding Change Requests submitted for consideration
· Committee members were provided a spreadsheet of pending and outstanding change requests.  The following change requests were discussed by members:

· Ms. Guillory began with CK 5681CR. This addresses the ability to identify original returns with any column that is negative. Ms. Guillory was asked to clarify that the change would apply to all parishes and that these returns be grouped in a negative category instead of “other”.  Ms. Guillory confirmed the requested information was added to the updated change request.  Due to the updates there was also a change in the price for this request.  The updated change request was approved to forward to Secretary Robinson for final approval.  
· Next, CK 5496CR with regard to editing the link to the authorization form to allow the administrator to modify the taxpayer’s account number was discussed.  This will only change the ability to modify the account number. Initially this request was made by West Baton Rouge Parish but Ms. Guillory was asked to confirm that this request would also apply to all parishes. Ms. Guillory also stated that the previously suggested change requested to record the change be made on the profile, and that a log will be maintained with the date, by whom changes were made, and what was changed had been added to the request. The price increased on this change request per the newly added items.  The updated change request was approved to forward to Secretary Robinson for final approval.    

· CK 39234CR was discussed next.  This request will remove line 16 and place a validation message to prevent the taxpayer from moving forward on their return until any existing issues are resolved.  This change request was approved to forward to Secretary Robinson for approval.  

· Members then took up CR5682 for re-consideration. This request was submitted by Bossier Parish to add a debit/credit memo line on the Bossier Parish hotel motel form.  Ms. Gerchow suggested that other parishes who file this return be polled to see if there is interest before submitting to the Committee for approval.  Ms. Guillory will poll the parishes that would utilize this feature and report back at the next meeting.   Ms. Krennerich with Ascension Parish expressed interest in being included on this request.      

· Lastly CK 39246CR was discussed for re-consideration. This request was submitted by Lafourche Parish to convert account numbers from the previous 12-digit format to a new 6-digit format per a newly upgraded system. The current twelve digit numbers have been converted to the new format by the parish.  Avenu was included in the discussion and it was determined that further analysis would need to be done with the parish to determine what all is needed to make the change and the costs. Also discussed was whether this would be considered an enhancement or as maintenance. After discussion it was decided that the parish should likely borne the costs of these types of changes.  Ms. Grainer was able to join the meeting to clarify her needs.  Ms. Granier clarified that the request was made for the change because it was needed, but it was not requested that it be paid for by the State.  Ms. Grainer will discuss with Avenu directly to complete this request.
8.) Update from Avenue regarding CR 3935 and reoccurring download issues 
· Ms. Guillory discussed CK 3935 which was previously approved to accept international addresses.  Mr. Guillory surveyed the parishes and there is a concern that a some parishes would not be able to accommodate the country code in the system of record.  Mr. Ruppert inquired to the number of parishes requesting this feature.  Ms. Guillory answered that the request was made by a taxpayer.  Avenu included that there may not be enough taxpayers outside the US and Canada to make this change.  Mr. Ruppert asked that Ms. Guillory report back to the Committee the number of international addresses currently in the Parish E-file system.  Ms. Guillory answered that there are only a couple of international addresses in the system.  Ms. Gerchow made a motion to reject the change request which was seconded by Mr. Ruppert.  The committee agreed to cancel the request submitted.      

9.) Other Business
· No other business was discussed.
10.) Public Comment

· None

11.) Next Meeting

· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for May 13, 2021 at 10:00AM.

12.) Adjournment

· There being no further agenda items or public comment, Ms. Gerchow made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Chairman Ruppert.  With no opposition, Chairman Ruppert declared the meeting adjourned at approximately 10:58 AM.  
Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Gregory Ruppert, Chairman
